Faculty Salary and Budget Committee
Minutes of November 12, 2010
PRESENT: 
Aaron Baxter, Wally Boeve, Doug Busman, Marinus DeBruine, Gregg  Dimkoff, Henry  Duitman (sabbatical replacement for Burns), Gretchen Galbraith, Joe Godwin (ex officio), Robert Hollister (Vice Chair), Hazel McClure (for Pat Bravender),  Sue Mlynarczyk, Jag Nandigam (sabbatical replacement for Zach Kurmas), Donijo Robbins (Chair), Paul Stephenson, Pat Thorpe, Xandra Xu


Guests:
Robert Adams, Maria Cimitile, Kristine Mullendore  
1.
The meeting was Called to Order at 12:02pm

2. 
The Minutes of October 29, 2010 were reviewed, and approved, as amended.

3. 
The Faculty Handbook language on New Program versus Program Change that was distributed earlier was discussed.    The Chair presented an overview of the changes requested and the background behind the request.   Guests Kristine Mullendore and Robert Adams  and Maria Cimitile described scenarios where not having a  policy in place has caused a problem for governance review in the past.  Discussion.  

Suggestions were made on what criteria would be used to establish such a policy that would allow a program to go forward in the governance process.

 
Maria Cimitile reported that she and Provost Davis are working on guidelines that will help colleges in the development of programs and ways to work collaboratively, especially when significant resources with university-wide implications are expected. 

Kristine Mullendore reported that a policy and/or guidelines to help deans and colleges understand the government review process would allow for more collegiality and potentially eliminate the need to present the same items to ECS several times thereby slowing down the review process.


Several recommendations were made, including: 

· creating definitions for ‘Program Change’, ‘New Program’, etc., 
· add items to the yearly charges to governance committees that encourage consultation among and between committees. 


Robert Adams agreed to have the University Curriculum Committee draft definitions for consistency.


Verbiage to add to the FSBC Charge was presented for discussion, which says:
To review, at the request of UCC, any proposal involving the allocation of funds within the Grand Valley budget as a whole.  Examples might include, but are not limited to, changing part-time programs to full-time, requesting significant additional resources to improve or alter an existing program.

Further discussion will be held. 
5. 
The Full-Time MBA program information that was distributed earlier was reviewed and discussed. 
The Chair presented an overview of the requests made by UCC and FSBC.  There is no mention of any new staff needed for the start-up of the program.  

Maria Cimitile requested that the feedback on the Full-Time MBA as discussed at this meeting is presented to the college.   
The committee agreed to send a formal recommendation to the college with the caveat that UCC would expect to see certain items clarified.  The UCC Chair, Robert Adams, would be copied on any communication provided to the Seidman College of Business.

6. 
The compensation review data that was distributed earlier was not discussed.
7. 
Course Fees were not discussed
8.
Announcements – None.

9.  The meeting adjourned at 1.34pm
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